
The S106 Panel met via Microsoft Teams on Tuesday 21st June 2022 with this meeting 

being convened to consider an application from Saltash Gateway CIC t/a Community 

Enterprises PL12. 

Members of the Panel learned prior to the meeting that the application (agenda item 

number 3) had been withdrawn, however the meeting proceeded to consider other 

items on the published agenda. 

As this was the first meeting of the year for 2022-23, agenda item number 2 called for 

election of a Chair and Deputy Chair for the Panel. 

Cornwall Councillor Hilary Frank was nominated and duly elected for the role of Chair, 

with Cllr Pete Samuels of Saltash Town Council elected as Deputy Chair.  

Under agenda item number 4 (AOB) a panel member expressed some confusion and 

misunderstanding with regards to the revised Terms of Reference that had been 

adopted. After a lengthy discussion it was agreed to remove item 10.4 which had been 

identified as the cause of the confusion and misunderstanding, subject to the 

agreement of those organisations represented on the Panel. 

End of Report 

Pete Samuels, Deputy Chair 

 


